Sugarmill Crime Watch 

Minutes for January 9, 2009

President Dick Byrnes called the January meeting to order at 3:30 pm at the new Citrus County Emergency Operations Center.  Sgt Evan and Lt. Wesch represented the Sheriff’s Department. Members of Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch and CP6 were in the audience. After leading the group in the Pledge of Allegiance, Byrnes introduced the new members of each group. Barbara Witte, Elvin Miller and Roy are new to the SMW group. Denise Hall and George Canary are new members of CP6.

Robert Lee made a motion to dispense with the reading of the December minutes. The group unanimously voted to do so.

Byrnes noted the passing of former SMW member Ralph Plaza on December 24, 2008.He also announce that member Frans Vanderbel is ill.
Treasurer Russ St Jean gave his report as follows:

On 12/22/08, our balance was $1660.98. After depositing a $20 donation, the balance as of 1/12/09 will be $1680.98.

Lieutenant Bob Wesch. From the Citrus County Sheriff’s Department spoke about the new EOC building. 

Sgt. Evan addressed the recent burglaries that took place on Lone Pine. He explained that a number of cars were broken into. He noted that invitation to the Sheriff’s Volunteer Luncheon would be mailed soon. Each envelope will contain a decal. He asked that drivers’ mileage be recorded carefully. If anyone is interested in checking the crime statistics in the area the place to so is on Sheriff Citrus.org Public Information. 
Vice President/ Captain Gerry Brummer then spoke about problems with the log pages.

He spoke about the following:

1. Be sure the date is correct on the top of each page.

2. Miles in/ miles out is a record of your entire time behind the wheel.

3. Do not include decimal points in total miles driven.
4. Use the trip meter.

5. When buying gas, be sure to note on the log sheet.

6. Get gas receipts. Be sure to record the number of gallons to the third decimal place.

7. Be sure to fill the tank when the meter is at ½.

8. If the vehicle is damaged, note in log and then call dispatch to report the damage.

Take the car to maintenance.

9. The President is responsible for radio, logbook, car equipment etc.

10. There is a new logbook in the car.

11. The chain of command is :Sergeants.---Lieutenants.----Captain----VP----President

12. Infrastructures are utilities. These include lift stations, some of which are hidden in Cypress Village. If the red light on a lift station is illuminated, call it in to dispatch.

13. Drivers trained after 2000 are required to drive twice a month and attend at least six meetings a year.

14. The car has been very dirty. Please remove your water bottles, candy wrappers, etc.

15. Make sure the radio gets charged each evening.

President Byrnes announced that he would place a sample page in the logbook.

The next meeting will be held on February 9, 2009 at the Sugarmill Woods Country Club. The speaker will be the Volunteer Coordinator for the Homasassa Wild Life Park.
Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner

